
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Woodpecker Grove, Smith’s 
Wood) (Road Closure) (Temporary Traffic Regulation) Order 2010 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council, in 
accordance with the provisions of Sections 14 and 15 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 
1984 (as amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions) Act 1991), and being 
satisfied that the traffic on Woodpecker Grove, Smith’s Wood should be restricted or 
prohibited, by reason of works that are to be executed on or near to the said road, intends 
to make the above-mentioned temporary Traffic Regulation Order. 
 
It will be necessary to close Woodpecker Grove, near to its junction with Starling Grove to 
facilitate demolition and regeneration works. The temporary closure will be required from 
14th October 2010 for a period of 18 months, or until a permanent closure/stopping up order 
is made, whichever the sooner. 
 
The alternative route for traffic will be signed via Windward Way, the New High Street and 
Starling Grove. 
 
Due to the nature of the restriction, access cannot be provided through the restriction for 
Police, Fire and Ambulance services responding to emergencies. Pedestrian access to all 
properties within the restriction and access through the restriction will be maintained along 
defined routes throughout the period of closure. 
 
Further information on this closure: 
 

 Contact Julian Lee – telephone 01827 255 755. 

MARK ROGERS 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
P O Box 18 
Council House  
Solihull 
West Midlands 
B91 9QS 
Ref: LS/596.00 
 
7th October 2010 


